
la ... Fs 1IISSa.1 
Dear friends, 

There is a Hanukkah gift which you may 
not have opened yet. It is the gift of the 
Hanukkah story and the challenge and 
questions it leaves us with. 

The story of the Maccabees tells us of 
the commitment of our people to hold on to 
our Jewish practices, values and beliefs. 
When the Maccabees rededicated the 
Temple in Jerusalem they rededicated them­
selves and their fellow Jews to the covenant 
between God and our people. Holding on to 
that covenant, living a faithful Jewish life in 
spite of the obstacles and challenges put in 
our way, is the core message of Hanukkah. 
Every night, when we light the Hannukkiah, 
we look at the little flames and know that 
they are a reminder of our ancestors' com­
mitment to live a Jewish life. 

That reminder is our most important 
Hanukkah gift. We live in a society where 
freedom of religion is a given right. But this 
does not mean that we do not face chal­
lenges to living as jews. What are the chal­
lenges that you face? What obstacles might 
prevent you from celebrating shabbat, 
learning more about Judaism, attending ser­
vices, supporting Israel and working for 
justice and peace. Ask yourself whether 
those obstacles are found in our society, our 
individual lifestyle, or your own heart. 

The Maccabees fought for freedom of 
religion. Every year we affirm their strug­
gle and celebrate the outcome. We value the 
freedom to live as Jews. How do you use 
that freedom? How do you teach your chil­
dren to value and use that freedom? 

These questions are our Hanukkah gifts. 
I hope you will take them with you into this 
winter season to unwrap, ponder and 
respond to. 

Happy Hanukkah, 

- RaJJu M~.1!. q~ 

ca ....... hillS 
Friday, December 6, 6 PM 

Hanukkah Dinner 

Friday, December 6, 7:30 PM 
Shabbat Hanukkah Service with 
Temple Choir followed by dessert 
Oneg and Board Games 

Saturday, December 7,10 AM 
Shabbat morning service 

Friday, December 13,8 PM 
Shabbat evening service. Oneg 
Shabbat in honor of Harriett Levine 

Saturday, December 14,10 AM 
Shabbat morning service 

Sunday, December 15, 5-7PM 
Service for Peace and meal ending 
Fast for Peace at Senior Center, 
227 Xenia Ave, Yellow Springs 
(see enclosed flyer) 

Sunday, December 15, 7-8:30 PM 
Adult Ed study group at the Senior 
Center, 227 Xenia Ave,Yeliow 
Springs (see p. 4) 

Friday, December 20, 6 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, December 21,10 AM 
Shabbat morning service at 
Rockford Chapel, Yellow Springs 

Friday, December TI, 8 PM 
Shabbat evening service led by 
Rachel Crossley. 

Saturday, December 28 
NO Shabbat morning service 

Friday, January 3, 6 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, January 4,10 AM 
Shabbat moming service 

Monday, January 6, 7 PM 
Temple Board meeting 

Friday, January 10, 8 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, January 11, 10 AM 
Shabbat moming service 
at Rockford Chapel, Yellow Springs 

Friday, January 17, 6 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, January 18, 10 AM 
Shabbat moming service 

Sunday, January 19,7-8:30 PM 
Adult Ed study group at the home of 
Jay and Randi Rothman (see p. 4) 

Friday, January 24, 8 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, January 25, 10 AM 
Shabbat moming service, 
Bat Mitzvah: Lauren Elizabeth Fish 

Friday, January 31, 8 PM 
Shabbat evening service 

Saturday, February 1, 10 AM 
Shabbat morning service at 
Rockford Chapel. Yellow Springs 
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PlESIOBITS MESSAGE 
I am very pleased to let you know that the Temple Board is in the process of finalizing a new one-year con­

tract extension with Rabbi Gevirtz. We are hoping to have this completed in the very near future. Special thanks 
go to Faye Rack for heading this endeavor. We are all very excited to know that Rabbi Gevirtz will remain as our 
Rabbi and spiritual leader. This has been a great partnership, and we look forward to continuing it in the years to 
come. 

Thanks to Ed Leventhal and his very capable committee for another successful Sports Night Out on November 
12. This event was attended by more than 150 people, and everyone seemed to have a great time. The Temple 
expects to raise over $8500 from this annual fund-raising event. A special thank you goes to Milt Kantor for 
scheduling the speaker, Wayne Embry, as well as donating several items that were raffled that evening. Without 
Milt, we would not have achieved the success we have had from this event over the years. He is a great friend and 
supporter of Temple Sholom. 

As 2002 quickly comes to a close, I want to personally thank all of you, our Temple members, for your sup­
port, participation, and dedication in making this another very special year for our congregation and community. 
On behalf of your Temple Board, I would also like to wish each of you and all of yours the very best in 2003. 
I hope the new year brings you good health, much happiness, and lots of personal success. 

..... ,.TL 
~ Suzanne Smailes, Book Review Editor of the Association 

for Jewish Libraries, for donating dozens of new books to 
the Temple Library. We will list them in future Bulletin 
issues. 

~ Nance Parent for donating the children's book The Rabbi 
Who Flew to our Temple Library. 

~ All who contributed to our High Holidays food drive. 

C ••• lEICDTL 
~ Sam and Ida Friedman on the death of Sam's sister, 

Dorothy Silverman. 
~ Dr. Eric Friedland on the death of his cousin, Helen 

Beresen. 
~ The family of Dr. Louis Mendelson on his recent death. 
~ Stephen Green and Cheryl Levine on the death of 

Stephen's mother, Erika Anna Green. 
May their memories be for a blessing 

..... '.nIECEND 
"Please accept our sincere thanks for your very gen­

erous donation of 1,197 pounds of assorted food to the 
Second Harvest Foodbank, a program of Catholic Social 
Services. 

Our mission is to empower people to meet their 
needs, improve their lives, and become more self-suffi­
cient through professional, caring, Christian services. In 
addition to being accredited by the Council on 
Accreditation of Services for Families and Children Inc., 
we have continued diligently to continually improve our 
product and services so that our clients get the best qual­
ity services available to our community. 

Again, thank you for your very generous and contin­
ued support of our foodbank. We appreciate your thought­
fulness." (from Vincent G. Chase, Catholic Social 
Services in response to our High Holidays Food Drive) 

"Thank you for the commemorative contribution 
sent in my behalf to MAZON. That is such a worthy 
cause and a very meaningful gift. 

- Laurie Leventhal 

I am very grateful to Temple Sholom for the oppor­
tunity to sing and contribute during the High Holiday 
Services. 

Thank you again for the honor and remembering me 
in this way." (from one of our much appreciated High 
Holidays musicians, Dr. Joyce Wendel) 

''Thank you so much for the fruit basket, which we 
really enjoyed. We would also like to thank everyone 
for the understanding and helpfulness during our time 
at the Temple. We appreciate meeting sucli IDee people.·· 
We will miss all of you. Have a wonderful year." (from 
Bob & Brenda Leonard, who filled in for Jim and 
Kathleen Leonard after Jim broke his wrist) 

.Pl'llTYe. _PIE WIll Ell ....... 
If you wish to recognize a special birthday, anniversary, 

or wish a friend a speedy recovery, you may help Temple 
Sholom at the same time by making a contribution and 
sending an endowment card. A regular endowment is $5, a 
silver is $10, a gold is $25, and a diamond is $50. These are 
minimum amounts, and these contributions provide for 
major Temple improvements. 

Also available are flower fund cards that provide flow­
ers for Shabbat services. The daisy fund requires a $5 min­
imum contribution and the rose fund a $10 minimum con­
tribution. 

To send an endowment card, call MaIj Newman, 390-
3513 or Maxine Leventhal, 399-7669. 

III _lIEU ..... rrs 
We encourage you to support the Israeli economy during 

this very difficult period in Israel's history. Suggestions can 
be found on http://www.thesourceisrael.com 

lEW ... ESSES 
Pearle Romanoff has moved to 22603 Camino Del Mar, 

Apt. 1108, Boca Raton, FL 33433. Her telephone number 
remains the same. 

Harriett Levine will be moving to 2500 Indigo Lane, 
#375, Glenview, IL 60025. 
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lEW '.lIC' Fl. nMPlE REm 
Photography and Videography Policy 

The Board of Trustees has adopted this new policy. As 
Temple members, we know that you would not think of 
taking pictures during a public service. We ask your coop­
eration in helping to remind guests for life cycle events 
who are not familiar with our customs. 

Policy 
The Board of Trustees of Temple Sholom recognizes 

that families with life cycle events (baby naming or 
bar/bat mitzvah) during public worship services want to 
preserve the day's activities for posterity. 

To preserve the sanctity of the event, we have devel­
oped,this policy to outline the appropriate ways that pho­
tography and videography may be used in the sanctuary. 

Families might want to include the following notice in 
the service handouts to be shared with the family's guests 
so that our expectations are clear and the sanctity of the 
day is preserved: 

We appreciate your cooperation in not tak­
ing photographs (flash or otherwise) dur­
ing the Service. This will ensure that there 
are no distractions to service, the partici-

. pants, or the congregation. Thank you! 

Other guidelines we ask you to follow: 
• You are welcome to take photographs either well 

prior to or following the service. These "staged" pho­
tographs can include the Rabbi and/or the Torah as appro­
priate. 

• There will be no photographs taken during the ser­
vice, whether flash or not. 

• If you wish to make a video of the service, you may 
do so by locating the video camera in a fixed position in 
the rear of the sanctuary, not to be moved during the ser­
vice. The rabbi will have final approval of the location of 
the camera. The operator of the video camera is not to 
move about the sanctuary nor make any noise (including 
noise from the camera) during the service. Your coopera­
tion will ensure that neither the participants on the bima or 
the congregants are distracted from their attention to the 
service. 

If there are any questions about this policy, they may 
be directed to the chair of the Worship Committee or the 
President of the congregation. 

en.EmI. TlICT.IBI .... U •• um. 
The address for one of our new members, Maricy 

Schmitz, was incorrectly printed. Her address is 128112 
West Davis Street, Yellow Springs, OH 45387. 

DIll •• 'ACID'. 
Rabbi Gevirtz will be away on vacation December 25-

January 2, 2003. Emergency coverage will be provided by 
area rabbis. 

nM'lE l ••• ' mlllll ••• ' 
Many Temple members and visitors put money into the 

beautiful wooden Tzedakah box (a gift from Leigh Harvis 
and Stacey Gabbard on the occasion of their Confirmation 
in 1998) located in the Temple lobby. 

Every year the Temple Board decides where to allocate 
the funds given in this manner. This year it was decided to 
send the accumulated Tzedakah money ($30.00) to the 
American Red Magen David for Israel to support emer­
gency medical services in the state of Israel. 

We thank all contributors for their donations and hope 
you will continue to add to our Tzedakah box whenever 
you are at Temple 

- Rabbi Marianne Gevirtz 

nllPlE Plm .... us IIBT 
The UAHC has embarked on a new enterprise - the 

21st Century Photography Project - to capture in pho­
tographs the diversity and creativity of North American 
Reform Judaism in action. Wmning photographs will be 
featured in Reform Judaism magazine, displayed at 
UAHC offices, and shown at the Biennial in Minnesota. 
Please send us your most evocative, artistic, and emotive 
images, so that we may collect them as a history of 21st 
Century Reform Judaism. For more information, contact 
Diane Winer at (201) 836-5447 or Dwiner45@aol.com. 
Photographs should be sent to Emily Grotta, Director of 
Marketing & Communications at the UAHC's New York 
offices, 633 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10017. 

SElUIJ1DIPlE .... 
Spring is just around the comer - honest! 
The Worship Committee is pleased to announce that 

there WILL be a Second Seder at Temple Sholom this 
year! Please save Thursday, April 17, 2003, for this year's 
Temple Sholom Seder, from 6 - 9:00 PM. 

We will have Steve Bernstein, kosher caterer from 
Dayton, providing the traditional dinr=:--We're looking 
for help with the seder, either before the::ev.ent-and/or the 

. day of the event. Please call Sam Friedman or Fran 
Rickenbach to volunteer for this fun gathering. More 
information will be available in the next issue of the 
Temple Bulletin 

- The Worship Committee 

TDIllII .. 9 - lEW • 'lI-FII DlI ..... JEWS 
Over and over again, newly arrived Ethiopian immi­

grants in Israel plead for tefIllin of their own. Since new 
teftllin are far beyond their means, they are asking for your 
help. If you have tefIllin that are not being used, please 
send them to NACOEJ. The organization will have them 
repaired and give them to an Ethiopian Jew who will trea­
sure them. 

Send the Tefillin to: The North American Conference 
on Ethiopian Jewry (NACOEJ), 132 Nassau Street, Suite 
412, New York, NY 10038. Phone (212) 233-5200; Fax 
(212) 233-5243. Web: www.nacoej.org. E-mail: nacoej­
@aol.com. 
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I ADULT EDUCATION 

lEW IIlmOIlS 
TO TEMPlE UIBIRY 

Mishlei, A Modem Commentary on 
Proverbs by Leonard S. Kravitz 

and Kerry M. Olitzky (UARC Press, 
New York, New York, 2(02) 

A TIme to Prepare (Revised Edition) 
Edited by Rabbi Richard F. Address 
(UAHC Press, New York, NY, 2(02) 

The Blessing of a Skinned Knee 
by Wendy Mogel, Ph.D. 

(Penguin Compass, 2(01) 

Talking to God 
by Naomi Levy 

(AlfredA. Knopf, New York, 2(02) 

For children: 
Chanukah on the Prairie 

by Burt E. Schuman 
(UAHC Press, New York, NY, 2(03) 

Escaping to America, a True Story 
by Rosalyn Schanzer . 

(HarperCollinsPublishers,2000) 

The Rabbi Who Flew 
by Renate Dollinger 

(Booksmythe,Los Angeles, 200 1) 

Samir and Yonatah 
by Daniella Carmi, translated by Yael 

Lotan (Scholastic Signature, 2(02) 

Pink Slippers, Bat Mitzvah Blues 
by Ferida Wolff 

(The Jewish Publication Society, 
Philadelphia - Jerusalem, 1994) 

Hannah Szenes-a Song of Light 
by Maxine Rose Schur 

(The Jewish Publication Society, 
Philadelphia, 1996) 

Music CD: 
The Sharyonim Sing! 

Shabbat Z'Mirot, Yiddish Folksongs, 1997 

Video: 
"Andrew's Story," 

a three-minute informational videotape 
on a rare Jewish genetic disease, 

Familial Dysautonomia (FD). 
About one in every thirty 

Ashkenazi Jews carries the FD gene. 

HILLEL TAUGHT ... 

. 

IUDII. TlMY: WIEBE DO YOU Filii 
On America Online, there is a popular feature called "Judaism 

Today: Where Do I Fit?" (keywords: Judaism Today). Non-AOL 
members can visit www.jewish.comlnews/gilemail.shtml. People 
anonymously send in e-mail to the author of the feature, Gil Mann, 
and he selects one for a public response in his Jewish E-Mail column. 
This column is now syndicated internationally in Jewish papers and 
websites. 

TIlMUD TlIAH: II., •• eIF •• as, & 1m 
Join Rabbi Gevirtz for Sunday evening study sessions on these 

fascinating biblical books. 
Each session will take place in Yellow Springs from 7-8:30 PM. 

No knowledge of Hebrew necessary. English text will be provided. 
Bring your English Bible if you have one. 

December 15 The Book of Job II (at the Senior Center, 227 

January 19 

March 16 
May 18 

Xenia Ave, Yellow Springs) 
Song of Soogs (at the home of 
Jay and Randi Rothman, 1050 President St, 
Yellow Springs, ph. 767-7549) 
Roth I 
Ruthn 

SEDER TEPIIllIB: 
THE llI.mBE IF I ... a ."1' SEnlCE 

Rabbi Gevirtz will present a one session workshop that will focus 
on the Tephilah or Arnidah part of the service on Thursday evening 
December 5, 7:30-9:00 PM at the home of David Seitz and Daniele 
Norman, 616 Xenia Ave, Yellow Springs, ph. 767-8529. 

All are welcome. No Hebrew knowledge necessary. To sign up, 
please call Antonia Dosik at 767-2324 or Rabbi Gevirtz at the 
Temple office, 399-1231. 

lEAD BY .00 ••• a IITB.YiI 
Since the literacy initiative was unveiled, more than forty books 

have been identified and promoted in the pages of Reform Judaism 
magazine. Jewish book clubs, adult study classes, and individuals 
have found the list of significant books a valuable guide to answer­
ing the ageless question, "What should we read next?" The list 
includes novels and non-fiction, contemporary writings and books 
that have stood the test of time-a treasure trove of works of lasting 
value that deal with timeless Jewish themes. The full list of books, 
each with an accompanying study guide, can be found at 
uahc.orglbooks. 

Do not say: when I have free time I will study - you may never have free time. 
(Pirke AvotJSayings of the Fathers 2:5) 
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ing the ageless question, "What should we read next?" The list 
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'~sarahbe-Tevet 

10 Tevet 5763 
December 15, 2002 

In this time of world-wide conflict and violence 
we have been inspired by the recent Call to a Fast for Peace 

by Rabbi Arthur Waskow of the Shalom Center in Philadelphia 
to invite you to join us in a 

Fast for Peace 
from sunrise to sunset on December 15 

and 

Service for Peace 
followed by a simple meal to break our fast 

Service: 5-6:00 PM 
Meal: 6-7:00 PM 

Location: Senior Center, 227 Xenia Avenue, Yellow Springs, Ohio 

The pursuit of peace is a mitzvah. 
In times of spiritual crisis Jewish tradition teaches us to fast 

and call upon the Holy Source of Life and Blessing to sustain us. 
We believe that communal time of prayer and reflection 

might guide us in our individual pursuits of shalom. 
If you share that belief, please join us for fast and/or prayer on December 15. 

-Dr. Eric Friedland 
--Rabbi Marianne Gevirtz 

--Abi Katz-Stein 
--Cheryl Levine 

--Randi Rothman 

The Tenth of Tevet is a traditional Jewish minor fast day commemorating the beginning 
of the siege of Jerusalem by Nebuchadnezzar and the Babylonians 

which led to the destruction of the First Temple. 
It is still observed today by some in the orthodox Jewish community. 
It is a minor fast that begins at sunrise and concludes at sundown. 
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL AND YOUTH NEWS 

RBlGIOa SCHOOllEWS 
The Temple Religious School classes have been busy. 

Currently, there are 3 different age classes. Each of them 
spend part of their time in Jewish studies and the rest of 
their Sunday practicing and learning Hebrew. The 
youngest group is learning about the Bible stories. The 
middle group is learning about God. The oldest group's 
emphasis is Jewish history. 

Our classes are taught with strong parent participation. 
We encourage all parents to help in this teaching process. 
Without the parent involvement, our Religious School 
could not run as well as it does. So, if you are a parent of 
one of the students and you have not taught recently, 
please sign up for a Sunday . .. it really is a great way to 
feel connected and to be involved! 

A thank you goes out to Religious School families 
who have sent in snack items. The children are excited by 
the variety and recently loved those pumpkin cookies. 

In closing, the Religious School would like to say 
thank you to Rabbi for her continued efforts and support. 

- Religious School Committee 

101111881 am IT .. 1.1. lIILE II 
December 10 and]anuary 7 

Older children (6th grade and up) and their parents are 
invited to join Rabbi Gevirtz in serving at Rainbow Table 
II on one or both of these Tuesday evenings, 5-7:00 PM. 
Location: Central United Methodist Church's basement. 
Please let Rabbi know you are coming. 

REUGlla SCHill SCBm 
Don 't miss HanukJcah Shabbat Dinner & Service 

on Fridily, Dec. 6, 6 PM, and the Bat Mitzvah of Lauren Fish on 
Saturday, Jan. 25, lOAM (see page 5) 

Sunday Sessions (10 AM to 12 Noon) 
December 8, 15 
January 5, 12, 19,26 
(no sessions on December 22 and 29) 

Mid-week Hebrew and Bar/Bat Mitzvah Training: 
Kits Hey: Tuesdays, 3:15-5:30 PM 
December 3, 10, 17, January 7,21, 28 
(no sessions on December 24, 31, JanUll1'J 14) 

Kita Daled: Thursdays 3:30-5:00 PM 
December 5, 12, 19, January 9, 16, 23, 30 
(no sessions on December 26, JanUll1'J 2) 

TIIIID 18 III WHO 
COml.UTED 18 F10D _lIE 

A special thank you goes to the Religious School stu­
dents for their spirited help preparing the food bags. 
Please join me in bringing canned fruit for the Second 
Harvest Foodbank to our Hanukkah dinner and party on 
December 6th. Need in this community is ongoing and 
greater every year. 

-Anna Krauss, Food Drive Coordinator 

IEWlalllGIlGE CORIER 
Aliyah. "Going up" to read ""711 

from the Torah. ... -, 
Part II - Historically, only people who could actually 

read from the Torah received an aliyah; the fIrst person 
called to read from the Torah would say the opening 
blessing andthe last person called would say the conclud­
ing one. As Jewish literacy decreased, however, the read­
ing of the Torah was assigned to a professional, a ba'al 
korei (literally, "a master of reading") who specialized in 
the task, at which point there was nothing left for the pe0-
ple receiving an aliyah to do except look on while the 
ba'al korei did his job. In order to maintain the democra­
tic nature of the Torah reading, the blessings were reas­
signed so that the people called to the Torah said them 
both, one before and one after the reading for which they 
had been called. In this way, the ba'al korei became the 
surrogate reader for the person(s) reciting the blessings 
and the participatory nature of all Jews in the Torah read­
ing was maintained. In our congregation, when anyone 
celebrates becoming a Bar or a Bat Mitzvah, that person 
becomes the ba' al korei for the week's Torah portion. 

- Based upon Seder K'riat Ha Torah (The Torah 
Service) edited by Lawrence A. Hoffman 

GILD_allll.PlaIIIIIE 
Entering 3rd through 10th grade children from syna­

gogues across the Midwest are currently being enrolled 
for the coming summer program at our regional U.A.H.C. 
camp, The Goldman Union Camp Institute. DON'T LEf 
YOUR CHILD MISS THIS CHANCE TO JOIN IN THE 
FUN AND FRIENDSHIP OF G.U.C.1. A 4-week session 
(a 2-week session is offered for entering 3rd and 4th 
graders) at Goldman Camp is a unique experience. 
Campers participate in a full range of sports, arts, and 
Jewish prograffis, all offered within the exciting and moti­
vating atmosphere of a Refonn Jewish community of 
young people. There is simply no other experience like it. 

Find out more about .this wonderful opportunity for 
your child by picking up a 2003 Goldman Camp 
Brochure from the Temple Office, or contact the camp 
directly at (317) 873-33610r GUCIOFFlCE@aol.com. 

SC •• lIISHIPS FIB GI .... UII.I •• 
Temple Sholom offers generous incentive scholar­

ships to children from our congregation who plan to 
attend a Goldman Union Camp Institute session this 
summer. We are grateful to the Hattie Gordon Willens 
Memorial Fund at the Springfield Foundation and others 
who have contributed to Temple Sholom's Rabbi's 
Campership Fund for making these scholarship funds 
available to our members. For further information, please 
contact Rabbi Gevirtz at the Temple office. 
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SOCIAL ACTION PROGRAMMING 

SlCIIl am.IEWS 
Before the NEWS, a word of 

thanks. We can all do our part for 
JUSTICE. Age, sex, where we live, it 
does not matter. The smallest action 
can reap big benefits. We all realize 
that J.A.M., like any organization, 
needs money to operate. Fran 
Rickenbach is acquainted with an 
individual within a company in 
Yellow Springs who is involved with 
their corporate giving program. By 
sending a note to Rabbi Gevirtz, Fran 
started a ball rolling that resulted in a 
major grant to J.A.M. Thank you 

IlESSIlIGS FIIIUB UVES 
IN ILLNESS 

In sickness I turn to You, 0 God, for comfort and help. Strengthen with -
in me the wondrous power of healing that You have implanted in Your chil -
dren. Guide my doctors and nurses that they may speed my recovery. Let my 
dear ones find comfort and courage in the knowledge that You are with us 
at all times, in sickness as in health. 

May my sickness not weaken my faith in You, nor diminish my love for 
others. From my illness may I gain a fuller sympathy for all woo suffer. 

Ba-ruch a-taAdonai, ," ,ilf;1.K ln~ 
ro-fei ha-cho-lim .o''7init .Kpi., 

I praise You, 0 God, the Source of healing. 

Fran. ... ••• TIllE • sumed with glee by the many volun­
teers. Skill level required: Any age 
and willingness to spend a couple of 
hours at Temple to do a good deed for 
those in the community who may be 
in need of some help. Please call 
Leslie Buerki at 322-6664 if you plan 
to help. -Programming Committee 

J.A.M. 's second listening cam- This organization could use addi-
paign is behind us. The Temple's tional volunteers to help serve a hot 
team, along with teams from the other meal to the hungry during the months 
member congregation, held a series of of December and January. Volunteers 
House Meetings. From these meetings are needed every Tuesday, 5-7:00 PM, 
has come a list of problems within our at Central United Methodist Church, 
community that we want corrected. 102 W. High St. (comer of Central St. 
On January 21, 2003, J.A.M. will and High St.) in the basement. 
meet in its Annual Assembly where a Please call Rainbow Table II 
democratic vote will be taken to select Volunteer Coordinator, Ann Cruik­
the most critical problems from this shank, 323-1300, to let her know you 

-list -Research Teams will then be - are coming. · , ' 
assigned to investigate these prob­
lems, come up with solutions, and 
determine who has the power to effect 
the needed changes. Then on May 5th 
(tentatively) lA.M. will hold its sec­
ond Action Meetiog, present the prob­
lems, the ' solutions, and ask these 
individuals to woFk with us to make 
the necessary changes. 

Results-YES! As you read this 
article there are 51 children in the 
Springfield community attending a 
HeadStart guided preschool in the 
Emerson School building who would 
not have had this opportunity for a 
head start without J.A.M. 

•••••• D1III.1111111Y I 
Please join fellow Temple volun­

teers assemble care packages filled 
with toiletries and hotel amenities on 
Sunday, January 5, from noon to 2:30 
p.m. These mitzvah packages have 
been delightfully received by tempo­
rary persons at area shelters in the 
four counties where our congregants 
reside. A light lunch and refresh­
ments will be provided preceding the 
sorting and packing. Donated nosh­
eries are welcomed and will be con-

.......... 
Thank you to Judy Kossoff and 

Rick Krauss for donating the greatest 
gift of all-a pint of blood. The need 
is ongoing. 

Donating blood is good for the 
nation and you. Blood donors have 
fewer heart attacks because they accu­
mulate less iron, a suspected risk fac­
tor. Normally, it takes only a couple of 
days for your body to replace the fluid 
you lose with donation. It takes sever­
al weeks for red blood cells to be 
replaced, so space blood donations 
two months apart. 

. Ca11399-2611 for an appointment. 
- Beverly Weiser, 

Blood Donor Chair 

Justice-Action-Mercy at work, and 
you can be a part. It takes a little 
effort, but not much. Plan on attend­
ing the Annual Assembly and the 
Action Meeting. If you wish to be 
more involved, let Rabbi Gevirtz or 
myself know. 

~ a.na :JG.m. ~~ inN.i.te ~ to ~ (I, ~ 

~~wU:f..~~~~ 

And, by the way, if you happen to 
know someone looking for a worth­
while organization to help fund 

- Paul M. Comez 

-Lauren Elizabeth-
M, ~ to tf..e ~~ ~ (I, ffia.t ~ 

Saturday, January 25, 2003 Ten o'clock in the morning 
~fw- .d &e .. %.1a..J.. ~ ~ tk ~ 
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL AND YOUTH NEWS 

ImGIIUS SCHlllllEWS 
The Temple Religious School classes have been busy. 

Currently, there are 3 different age classes. Each of them 
spend part of their time in Jewish studies and the rest of 
their Sunday practicing and learning Hebrew. The 
youngest group is learning about the Bible stories. The 
middle group is learning about God. The oldest group's 
emphasis is Jewish history. 

Our classes are taught with strong parent participation. 
We encourage all parents to help in this teaching process. 
Without the parent involvement, our Religious School 
could not run as well as it does. So, if you are a parent of 
one of the students and you have not taught recently, 
please sign up for a Sunday ... it really is a great way to 
feel connected and to be involved! 

A thank you goes out to Religious School families 
who have sent in snack items. The children are excited by 
the variety and recently loved those pumpkin cookies. 

In closing, the Religious School would like to say 
thank you to Rabbi for her continued efforts and support. 

- Religious School Committee 

JII ... I GmmAl IIIIIBIW 1IIIE II 
December 10 andJanuary 7 

Older children (6th grade and up) and their parents are 
invited to join Rabbi Gevirtz in serving at Rainbow Table 
II on one or both of these Tuesday evenings, 5-7:00 PM. 
Location: Central United Methodist Church's basement. 
Please let Rabbi know you are coming. 

Imllla SCHill SCHmm 
Don ~ miss HanuJdcoh Slwbbat Dinner & Service 

on Friday, Dec. 6, 6 PM, and the Bat Mitzvah of Lauren Fish on 
Saturday,Jan. 25, lOAM (see page 5) 

Sunday Sessions (10 AM to 12 Noon) 
December 8, 15 
January 5, 12, 19,26 
(no sessions on December 22 and 29) 

Mid-week Hebrew and Bar/Bat Mitzvah Training: 
Kita Hey: Tuesdays, 3:15-5:30 PM 
December 3, 10, 17, January 7, 21, 28 
(no sessions on December 24,31, Janumy 14) 

Kita Daled: Thursdays 3:30-5:00 PM 
December 5, 12, 19, January 9, 16, 23, 30 
(no sessions on December 26, Janumy 2) 

TIIIIIS TlIll WHI 
ClmlBITED TI FlID DIIVE 

A special thank you goes to the Religious School stu­
dents for their spirited help preparing the food bags. 
Please join me in bringing canned fruit for the Second 
Harvest Foodbank to our Hanukkah dinner and party on 
December 6th. Need in this community is ongoing and 
greater every year. 

-Anna Krauss, Food Drive Coordinator 

JEWISH IIIGIIGE CIllO 
Aliyah. "Going up" to read n"7:sr 

from the Torah. .... -, 
Part II - Historically, only people who could actually 

read from the Torah received an aliyah; the first person 
called to read from the Torah would say the opening 
blessing andthe last person called would say the conclud­
ing one. As Jewish literacy decreased, however, the read­
ing of the Torah was assigned to a professional, a ba 'al 
korei (literally, "a master of reading") who specialized in 
the task, at which point there was nothing left for the peo­
ple receiving an ali yah to do except look on while the 
ba'al korei did his job. In order to maintain the democra­
tic nature of the Torah reading, the blessings were reas­
signed so that the people called to the Torah said them 
both, one before and one after the reading for which they 
had been called. In this way, the ba'al korei became the 
surrogate reader for the person(s) reciting the blessings 
and the participatory nature of all Jews in the Torah read­
ing was maintained. In our congregation, when anyone 
celebrates becoming a Bar or a Bat Mitzvah, that person 
becomes the ba'a! korei for the week's Torah portion. 

- Based upon Seder K'riat Ha Torah (The Torah 
Service) edited by Lawrence A. Hoffman 

GILD_ III •• CAlI' 1IISIIIm 
Entering 3rd through 10th grade children from syna­

gogues across the Midwest are currently being enrolled 
for the coming summer program at our regional U.A.H.C. 
camp, The Goldman Union Camp Institute. DON'T LEf 
YOUR CHILD MISS TillS CHANCE TO JOIN IN THE 
FUN AND FRIENDSHIP OF G.U.C.I. A 4-week session 
(a 2-week session is offered for entering 3rd and 4th 
graders) at Goldman Camp is a unique experience. 
Campers participate in a full range of sports, arts, and 
Jewish progrrui::ls, all offered within the exciting and moti­
vating atmosphere of a Refonn Jewish community of 
young people. There is simply no other experience like it. 

Find out more about this wonderful opportunity for 
your child by picking up a 2003 Goldman Camp 
Brochure from the Temple Office, or contact the camp 
directly at (317) 873-336lor GUCIOFFICE@aol.coID. 

SCHIlIRSHIPS FIB G'~.I UII •• CAlI' 
Temple Sholom offers generous incentive scholar­

ships to children from our congregation who plan to 
attend a Goldman Union Camp Institute session this 
summer. We are grateful to the Hattie Gordon Willens 
Memorial Fund at the Springfield Foundation and others 
who have contributed to Temple Sholom's Rabbi's 
Campership Fund for making these scholarship funds 
available to our members. For further information, please 
contact Rabbi Gevirtz at the Temple office. 

-5-



SOCIAL ACTION PROGRAMMING 

SlCIIlIC11llI1WS 
Before the NEWS, a word of 

thanks. We can all do our part for 
JUSTICE. Age, sex, where we live, it 
does not matter. The smallest action 
can reap big benefits. We all realize 
that J.AM., like any organization, 
needs money to operate. Fran 
Rickenbach is acquainted with an 
individual within a company in 
Yellow Springs who is involved with 
their corporate giving program. By 
sending a note to Rabbi Gevirtz, Fran 
started a ball rolling that resulted in a 
major grant to J.A.M. Thank you 
Fran. 

J .AM.'s second listening cam­
paign is behind us. The Temple's 
team, along with teams from the other 
member cOngregation, held a series of 
House Meetings. From these meetings 
has come a list of problems within our 
community that we want corrected. 
On January 21, 2003, J.A.M. will 
meet in its Annual Assembly where a 
democratic vote will be taken to select 
the most critical problems from this 
list. Research Teams will -then- -be­
assigned to investigate these prob­
lems, come up with solutions, and 
determine who has the power to effect 
the needed changes. Then on May 5th 
(tentatively) lAM. will hold its sec­
ond Action Meeting, present the prob­
lems, the solutions, and ask these 
individuals to work: with us to make 
the necessary changes. 

Results-YES! As you read this 
article there are 51 children in the 
Springfield community attending a 
HeadStart guided preschool in the 
Emerson School building who would 
not have had this opportunity for a 
head start without J.AM. 

Justice-Action-Mercy at work:, and 
you can be a part. It takes a little 
effort, but not much. Plan on attend­
ing the Annual Assembly and the 
Action Meeting. If you wish to be 
more involved, let Rabbi Gevirtz or 
myself know. 

And, by the way, if you happen to 
know someone looking for a worth­
while organization to help fund 

- Paul M. Comez 

1lESSI_ fill. UIES 
IN ILLNESS 

In sickness I tum to You, 0 God, for comfort and help. Strengthen with -
in me the wondrous power of healing that You have implanted in Your chil -
dren. Guide my doctors and nurses that they may speed my recovery. Let my 
dear ones find comfort and courage in the knowledge that You are with us 
at all times, in sickness as in health. 

May my sickness not weaken my faith in You, nor diminish my love for 
others. From my illness may I gain a fuller sympathy for all who suffer. 

Ba-ruch a-taAdonai, ," ,ilT;U< l'i~ 
ro-fei ha-cho-lim .tJ''7injJ Xpii 

I praise You, 0 God, the Source of healing. 

....1.1l1li • 
This organization could use addi­

tional volunteers to help serve a hot 
meal to the hungry during the months 
of December and January. Volunteers 
are needed every Tuesday, 5-7:00 PM, 
at Central United Methodist Church. 
102 W. High St. (comer of Central St. 
and High St.) in the basement. 

Please call Rainbow Table II 
Volunteer Coordinator, Ann Cruik­
shank, 323-1300, to let her know you 
are coming. 

.. _.ElIII •• 1..aIY1 
Please join fellow Temple volun­

teers assemble care packages filled 
with toiletries and hotel amenities on 
Sunday, January 5, from noon to 2:30 
p.m. These mitzvah packages have 
been delightfully received by tempo­
rary persons at area shelters in the 
four counties where our congregants 
reside. A light lunch and refresh­
ments will be provided preceding the 
sorting and packing. Donated nosh­
eries are welcomed and will be con-

sumed with glee by the many volun­
teers. Skill level required: Any age 
and willingness to spend a couple of 
hours at Temple to do a good deed for 
those in the community who may be 
in need of some help. Please call 
Leslie Buerki at 322-6664 if you plan 
to help. -Programming Committee 

11111.l1li_ 
Thank you to Judy Kossoff and 

Rick Krauss for donating the greatest 
gift of all-a pint of blood. The need 
is ongoing. 

Donating blood is good for the 
nation and you. Blood donors have 
fewer heart attacks because they accu­
mulate less iron, a suspected risk fac­
tor. Normally, it takes only a couple of 
days for your body to replace the fluid 
you lose with donation. It takes sever­
al weeks for red blood cells to be 
replaced, so space blood donations 
two months apart. 

-Call 399-2611 for an appointment. 
- Beverly Weiser, 

Blood Donor Chair 

~<UU1~~~~~~~a.~ 
~~~~~tfwwt~ 

-Lauren Elizabeth­
~ c.a1ta .to ~ ~~ ~ a. ffia1: ~ 

Saturday, January 25, 2003 Ten o'clock in the morning 
~f.c.u waf te (I. %aa..J. t....ka.. ~ ~ ~ 



ENDOWMENTS SHARON LEE BROOCK FLOWER FUND 

A very generous donation was received from Michael 
Goldstein in appreciation of the opportunity to cele­

brate the High Holidays at Temple Sholom 

DIAMOND 
In honor of Lillian Pollens' special birthday from Ed 

and Laurie Leventhal 
In memory of Dr. Louis Mendelson from Shirley and 

Harry Leventhal 
In memory of Dorothy Silverman from Jay and 

Roberta Greenland 

GOLD 
In honor of Lillian Pollens' special birthday from 

Morrey and Renae Shifman 
In honor of Maxine Leventhal's special birthday 

from Stan and Phyllis Nedelman, Pearle Romanoff, Jay 
and Roberta Greenland 

In honor of the birth of Ray and Char Schiff's grand­
daughter Carly Louise from Jay and Roberta Greenland 

SILVER 
In honor of the birth of Ray and Char Shiff's grand­

daughter, Carly Louise, from Paul and Natalie Cornez, 
Ed and Laurie Leventhal, Reda Singer 

In memory of Harriett Asch from Marvin and Sandy 
Silverstein 

In memory of Sam Friedman's sister, Dorothy 
Silvennan;Jrom Reda Singer, Paul and Natalie Cornez, 
Lillian Pollens, Beverly Weiser 

In memory of Jo Ann Lombardi from Dorothy 
Seidman 

In memory of Dr. Louis Mendelson from Beverly 
Weiser, Reda Singer, Ray and Marilyn Schneider, Jay 
and Roberta Greenland 

In honor of Maxine Leventhal's special birthday 
from Ray and Marilyn Schneider, Jean Gerson 

To Pearle Romanoff wishing her happiness in her 
new home from Stan and Phyllis Nedelman 

Best wishes for a speedy recovery to Marilyn 
Schneider from Reda Singer 

REGULAR 
In memory of Sam Friedman's sister, Dorothy 

Silverman, from Stan and Phyllis Nedelman, Maxine 
and Fred Leventhal 

TORAH REPAIR FUND 
A donation to the Torah Repair Fund was received 

from Sain and Ida Friedman in memory of his sister, 
Dorothy Silverman 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Helen Beresen 
from Dr. Eric Friedland 

SPECIAL 
In honor of Lillian Pollens' birthday from Faye and 

Sanford Flack 
In memory of Sam Friedman's sister, Dorothy 

Silverman, from Ben and Pauline Broock 
In honor of Ben and Pauline Broock's 65th wedding 

anniversary from Marjorie Fishbain 

ROSE 
In memory of Fred Fishman from Ben and Pauline 

Broock 
In honor of the birth of Ray and Char Schiff's grand­

daughter, Carly Louise, from Ben and Pauline Broock, 
Marvin and Sandy Silverstein 

In hoilor of Ben and Pauline Broock's 65th wedding 
anniversary from Marvin and Sandy Silverstein 

In honor of Maxine Leventhal's special birthday from 
Marjorie Fishbain 

In memory of Dr. Louis Mendelson from Ben and 
Pauline Broock 

DAISY 
In honor of Ben and Pauline Broock from Rabbi 

Marianne Gevirtz 
In honor of the birth of Ray and Char Schiff's grand­

daughter, Cady Louise, from Fred and Maxine Leventhal 
On the yahrzeit of Laura Flick from Rabbi Marianne 

Gevirtz ' 

. YAHRZEIT LIST. 
December 6: Jean Block, Pearl Friedman, Emil 

Gross, Dorothy Bandman, Harry Berman, Minnie 
Ginsberg, Toby Katz, Leonard Kurland, Abe Margolis 

December 13: Ben Endelman, James Herron, Anna 
Farber, Nathan Miller, Sidney Russack, Ben Zoldan 

December 20: Martin Ebner, Hyman D. Kaminsky, 
Harold S. Pollens, Jack Rubin, Corinne Pommer Schiff, 
Mary M. Schultz, Isidore Weiser, Hyman Gilbert, Ben 
Newman, Harold Pesselman 

December 27: Lena Gross, BIen Isaacs HeJfgott, 
Rose Holzberg, Augusta Kaufman, Sylvia Rubinoff, 
Simon Sanders, Mo Weixelbaum, Minnie Ebner, Ruth 
Mazur, Lillian Nedelman, Isidor Schiff, Eugene Unger 

January 3: Monis Gold, Qarn Mendelson, Hany Sachs, 
Siegfried Sander, Samuel Schechter, Fmma Schoenthal, 
Manuel Soble, Oscar Werber, Edward Goldberg, Mym 
Rudick Land, Jack Leventhal, Lillian Leventhal, Sophie 
Rubinoff, Mary Schoemer, Helen Zitsman Wmston 

Janruuy 10: Jacob Kleeman, Anne Krauss, Rose 
Krauss, Abraham Schechter, Herbert Bernstein, Ann K. 
Dine, Bertha Aaron Gansel, Anna Reich Krauss 

Janruuy 17: Lilly Balicer, Beryl Kaufman, Isaac 
Levine, Curtis Burkholder, Arjae Kurtzhant, Nellie 
Marenberg, Sonia Schechter 

Janruuy 24: Harry B. Hoffman, Louis Broock, 
Samuel Draisen, Hyman Kohn, Dora Long, Ruth 
Maybruck, Morris Zaremsky 

Janruuy 31: Fannie Frand, Rosa Gardner, Max 
Gross, Tilly Levy, Nelson B. Paris, Ida Florence Zitsman, 
Lois Bernstein, Robert Arthur Buerki 
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llUDIiIJDIII ClEIIP.lCE 
Bulletin Deadline: January 15 
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HANUKKAH PARTY 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 6 

6:00 DlDnER 
7:15 SERUICE 
8:00 BOftRD 611IDE fUn fOR IIll 

let's enjoy a Shabbat dinner If 
deIIdeus Iatkes, salad, 

and a dessert oneg! 

-Cost of dinner Is $4.00-

Remember t. bring your Hanukkah 
menorahs f. a beautiful CGIIIOOIIiII 

lighting of the Hanukklol 
~ ~ the Tefll>1e ShoIom Reli90us School 




